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 Faculty Senate Office


            (818) 677-3263

FACULTY SENATE MEETING – Approved 4/19/2006

Minutes of Meeting of March 15, 2007

Oviatt Library Presentation Room

Faculty President Matos called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m.

The Recording Secretary called the roll.  Senators not present were: Alex Alekseenko, Janna Beling, Michael Bennett, Warren Bland, Raymond Brie, Robert Cleve, Vicentiu Covrig (excused), Patsy Cox (excused), Helen Cox, Shane Frehlich (excused), David Gray (excused), Barbara Jordan (excused), Virginia Kennedy (excused), David Lopez (excused), Charles Macune (excused), Shannon Morgan (excused), John O’Brien (excused), Carolyn Okazaki, Janet Reagan (excused), Alberto Restori, Jennifer Romack (excused), Adam Salgado, Jerald Schutte, Victor Shaw (excused), Jeff Wiegley (excused), Jeff Zhang
The Faculty Senate Minutes from February 15, 2007 were approved as distributed.

Announcements 
a.
President Koester approved the three policies that were recently passed by the Senate:  Endowed Chairs and Professorships Policy, Associate Dean Section 600 Searches Policy, and the Class Visit Policy.  The policies are posted at www.csun.edu/senate/policies_docs.html
b.
Faculty and Senate election ballots have been distributed and are due in the Faculty Senate Office on March 29.  Senators were asked to encourage all faculty to vote.
c.
Shirts and sweatshirts left over from the Faculty Retreat are available for sale in the Faculty Senate Office.
d.
President Koester will host a Faculty Governance Reception at her home on May 24, 3:30 – 6 pm.  All Senators will be invited to attend and will receive a formal invitation in the mail.
e.
Cecile Bendavid announced that the members of the LA Democratic party voted to support the CFA in the quest for a fair contract.   Our assemblyman, Lloyd Levine, will meet with the Chancellor to discuss a settlement and a letter was sent to the Chancellor from 28 assembly members asking for a fair contract.
Degree Completion Planning for Graduation Presentation

Eric Forbes, Director of Admission and Records
Tracy Shields, Admission and Records

The Degree Completion Planning (DCP) for Graduation also known as My Academic Planner (MAP) lets undergraduates plan the courses needed for degree completion and chart them in future terms.   MAP also displays coursework completed at CSUN and at other schools from which official transcripts are submitted, work in progress, and degree requirements not yet fulfilled.   Tracy Shields provided an overview of the planning tool and mentioned that almost 2,000 students have used the system to date.  A tutorial for faculty and staff is available at http://www.csun.edu/advising/map.html.  Shields may be contacted at X3729 for additional information.
President’s Report – Barbara Gross, Chief of Staff
Barbara Gross reported the following:
Faculty Governance Reception – The Senators will be invited to attend the Faculty Governance Reception at President Koester’s home on May 24, 3:30 – 6 pm.

Vice President for Administration and Finance – Randy J. Harris has accepted the appointment as the university's Vice President for Administration and Finance, and Chief Financial Officer.  He begins his appointment Monday, April 2, 2007.  Mr. Harris has served since 2005 as Director of Financial Operations for the Church Education System of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints, where he managed the finances of the three Brigham Young University campuses.  His prior experience includes serving as the Vice Chancellor for Administration and Finance of the 4-campus University of Houston system, and concurrently as the Vice President for Administration and Finance of the University of Houston main campus.  He has also held financial administrative positions with the University of Michigan and Florida State University.  The President appreciates the hard work of the search and screen committee, chaired by Interim Vice President Jim Sullivan.
Vice President for University Advancement – This search is still underway with the search committee looking at additional candidates.
Provost’s Report – Harry Hellenbrand
Provost Hellenbrand provided a written report and responded to questions. http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/Provost's Report 3-15-07.doc

In addition, Hellenbrand said that next week the colleges and departments will be authorized to plan for searches for next year.  There is 3.7 million dollars for new positions and 2 million dollars for additional discretionary support.

Hellenbrand mentioned that the deadline to comply with the ADA Web Accessibility policy was extended by the Chancellor’s Office.  The timeline is available at:   CSU ATI Web Accessibility Implementation Plan Timeline.  
The Fall 2007 Freshman Common Reading Program
Cheryl Spector, Senator-at-Large and Director of Academic First Year Experiences, CIELO
Cheryl Spector distributed a letter to the Senators which describes the Fall 2007 Freshman Common Reading Program.   The Program is a pilot project whereby participating faculty can order the book for use in individual sections of freshman courses providing an opportunity for first-time freshmen to participate in an intellectual community as they enter the university.  The book is The Things They Carried by Tim O’Brien.  The Senators were invited to participate this year and also asked to volunteer to help select the Fall 2008 Freshman Common Reading.  Spector can be contacted at X6535 or at cheryl.spector@csun.edu.
WASC Update 

Michael Neubauer, WASC Co-Chair

The initial WASC proposal is due on October 15, 2007.   The Steering Committee is currently reviewing the WASC standards and choosing themes for the WASC proposal.  A campus survey will be administered asking for campus input regarding possible WASC themes. It is important that these themes involve activities that we want to undertake since we will be held accountable for them by WASC.  The Academic Affairs planning documents and the conversations around Access to Excellence will be used to help provide coherence to the process.  In a year and a half, there will be a WASC campus visit and the capacity review.  Two years later yet, an educational effectiveness review with campus visit will occur.
General Education Recertification Update 

Diane Schwartz, Member of EPC

The Educational Policies Committee is in the process of doing General Education Recertification.  One section will be reviewed each year; this year the Committee is reviewing and recertifying the Basic Skills section.  Course portfolios have been submitted by the departments who house the Basic Skills courses.   Next year, EPC will review Natural Sciences (2007), followed by Arts and Humanities (2008), Social Sciences (2009), and Title V (2010), Lifelong Learning (2011), and Comparative Cultural Studies (2012).  Assessment plans will also be reviewed.  The Associate Deans and Department Chairs have been informed on the process.
CFA Report – Dave Ballard, CFA President

Dave Ballard provided a written report and responded to questions.
http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/CFA Report 3-15-07.doc
The CFA is currently engaged in a faculty strike authorization vote which will finish today.  If the strike is authorized, rolling two day strikes will commence on various CSU campuses.  Attached to the CFA report, is a letter to Chancellor Reed from 28 politicians urging a settlement, and also a letter from CFA to the CSU Board of Trustees asking them to intervene and to help settle the differences before a strike becomes necessary.
Statewide Academic Senate Report – Michael Reagan, Statewide Academic Senator

Michael Reagan provided a written report and responded to questions.

" 

http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/SAS Report March 2007.doc



AS Resolution to Denounce Violence Against Women and Children

A copy of the AS Resolution to Denounce Violence Against Women and Children was made available to the Senators.  The Senators were encouraged to post the resolution outside their office.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
Submitted by:

Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary



Diane Schwartz, Secretary of the Faculty
